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19 January 2015

Mr President,

Sierra Leone welcomes the delegation of Kyrgyzstan and thanks them for their national report. 

My delegation commends the Government of Kyrgyzstan for the progress made in recent years in further promoting human rights in the country through, inter alia, the establishment of a Human Rights Committee, as well as the adoption of a new Constitution in 2010, guaranteeing the separation of powers and the rule of law, as well as measures for the protection and promotion of human rights. 
Sierra Leone is however concerned at the high incidence of child abuse, early marriage and sexual exploitation of children and about reported discrimination on grounds of religion.
My delegation would like to encourage efforts to enhance access to improved maternal health and family planning facilities. In addition, the government should implement better legal safeguards against corruption and promote the full independence of the judiciary.

Recommendations:

1. Ensure that the Office of the Ombudsman’s is brought in line with the Paris Principles.
2. Adopt legislation to monitor and eliminate violence against women and girls, as well as bride kidnapping.
3. Implement strategies to promote better access to education of girls at all levels.

4. Empower women’s social development and their participation in political decision-making.
Sierra Leone wishes Kyrgyzstan every success in the completion of this review process.

Thank you, Mr President. 
